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Sean Cleary, District 35 — Bismarck, North Dakota Senate

Chairman Klemin and Members of the House Judiciary Committee,

I am here to introduce SB 2216 is a bill designed to improve the personal privacy of criminal
defendants while they await trial and law enforcement officers during the investigation of a
“critical incident.”

It does this in two separate ways:

For criminal defendants:
● Their address and telephone number is a confidential record while the their case is

pending trial or appeal
● This does not prohibit sharing their info among law enforcement or other government

agencies from sharing the info for official business
● Purpose: This was done to protect the privacy of citizens accused of offenses and so

they are not subjected to unwanted solicitation.

For law enforcement officers involved in a critical incident:
● Except as otherwise provided by law, their identity and contact information is confidential

until the internal investigation is complete
● Critical incident includes on or off-duty officer-involved shooting, on-duty car accident

that results in death or serious injury, or any other on-duty incident resulting in death.
● Purpose: This was done to protect the privacy and safety of officers during internal

investigations involving serious situations.

In the online testimony, you will find more in-depth explanations behind both privacy provisions
in this bill.

Thank you for your time and consideration. I am available to answer any questions.

Respectfully,

Sean Cleary
North Dakota Senate
District 35 — Bismarck


